FCT Board of Directors Meeting
21 April 2014
The meeting was called to order at 6:09 PM.

Members present: Don Richardson, Mariellen Hagy, Rodney Smith, Laurie Bersack, Tim Kirk, Mike Markley, Sandy Steinmeyer

Members absent: Becky Farris, Tom Bohacek

Guests: Christie Clark
Minutes: It was moved by Tim and seconded by Rodney that the February and March minutes be approved. They were approved.
Treasurer’s Report (Mariellen):  Mariellen reported that our checking account balance is $23,005.38. Our net income as of 4-21-2014 is $12.782.48. This does not include income from Thundertix received after April 30th, or the deduction for April's rent as it has not been billed yet. $5000.00 has been allotted to contribute to Parks and Recreation for the project that reinforced the superstructure holding our lighting system. These numbers reflect that we are in a healthy condition for this time of year. Next year's season should have minimal outlay, as most of the scheduled shows have low or no royalties.  Mariellen also distributed the Profit and Loss by Show data.  It was moved by Sandy and seconded by Tim that the Treasurer's Report be approved. It was approved.
Business Report (Don): Don reported that the final inspection for the trailer is set for Tuesday, the 22nd. The trailer should pass pending approval of the addition of stair rails to the back stairs, which was completed by Tim. The painting of the trailer skirting and the tunnel is pending the designation by the County as to the color. The monitors and speakers for the trailer have been installed.  Other improvements needed are just cosmetic, such as the painting of the make-up tables.
On April 14, Board members Don Richardson, Becky Farris, Mariellen Hagy, Sandy Steinmeyer as well as Susan Noe and Debra Smyers met with Wes Kennedy and Ed Moore from Brookside to discuss FCT's long term future plans within the development scheme of Vint Hill by Brookside.  This is pending the closing of the purchase of the property from VHEDA. Many options and possibilities were discussed, ultimately leading to the conclusion that FCT will need to have a sizable capital campaign to raise enough funds to build a new facility. 

Tim reported on the progress of the theater's seat improvements. It's in our  lease contract that we must replace or repair all theater seats. The prices for the various options open to us are as follows:
Used (with new fabric & foam) - $118-$130 per seat, delivered and installed
New - $205 per seat ($26,560 for 220 seats, would take 3 days to install)

Tim is getting a quote on keeping the existing seats and having them refurbished.     
Marketing Report (Christie): Christie reported that the gala was a huge success. Everyone present who attended agreed heartily. Christie hopes to build on its success in coming years. The event netted $5560, broken down as follows:
                  $2700 - from ticket sales
                  $2000 - from sponsors
                  $2400 - from sponsor a seat
                  $1500 - from silent auction
                  $8600 - total gross proceeds
       Costs included:
                  $1400 - band
                  $1200 - food
                  $ 400 - promotion costs
                  $3000 - total expenditures
      Net profit = $5560
Since we have met our fundraising goal for scholarships, all raffle ticket proceeds from Little Women will go toward the theater seats.  Two scholarships for $1000 each will be awarded to graduating high school seniors who attend Fauquier High School and Patriot High School.  The annual meeting has been set for Sunday, June 8th at Airlie Conference Center.  There will be a push to encourage new season subscribers and members. The printing and promotion of the new season will be held off until the show dates and locations are fully set.

FCT will be represented at the Fauquier Home and Garden Show at the Fauquier Fairgrounds on April 26.  On May 17th, we will have a booth at the Warrenton Spring Festival, and also have a dinner and cabaret show package offered at Sibby's from 6:30- 9:00pm. Artistic Director Leland Shook's Renaissance Repertory Theater will be offering a 50's Rock and Roll show for the Lutheran Church in Warrenton.
Artistic Director’s Report (Leland):  There's a new theater in town. Dark Horse Theater will be sharing our performance space with us. They will be running their shows during our dark periods. This has precipitated some interesting scheduling challenges, as we have predominantly been the sole tenants of the theater building. Tim, Leland, Susan and Don met with Parks and Recreation regarding the above. Dark Horse would like to run 3 four-week shows per calendar year in the theater.
Strategic Planning Report (Mike):  Mike will meet with Leland, Don and Christie to discuss and clarify FCT's goals, objectives and measures.
Other Business (Don): Board members were asked by Don to be prepared to discuss nominations to fill upcoming Board vacancies, as well as personnel performance next month.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:57 PM. The next meeting will be held in the VHEDA Conference Room on Monday, May 19th at 6:00 PM.

